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SUBJECT:   A briefing and status report on the Brightwater report. 
SUMMARY: King County is building a new wastewater treatment system called Brightwater, which is scheduled for completion in 2011.  The Brightwater system will include a treatment plant to provide secondary treatment of wastewater, tunnels and a pump station to carry wastewater, treated effluent and reclaimed water, and a marine outfall discharging to Puget Sound.  The project also includes extensive odor control facilities, outlines the need for the Brightwater system to provide necessary capacity to meet wastewater demand and comply with federal and state regulations in the years ahead.  
The purpose of the briefing will be to bring the Regional Water Quality Committee up to date on progress on construction of the Brightwater Project since the last briefing before the committee in April and May 2009.

In the intervening months, committee members have received monthly project reports in an electronic transmittal.  Attached is a hard copy of the June 2009 Monthly Project Report (Attachment 1), which was transmitted to members electronically earlier this month.

The Fourth Quarter Oversight Management Consultant Report is not finalized at the time of the writing of this staff report.  It will be transmitted to committee members when it is completed later this month.  

Following is a brief summary of the project progress (as reported by Wastewater Treatment Division staff) that accompanied the transmittal of the June 2009 Monthly Project Report.   

During June the Central Tunnel contractor began installing dewatering wells at Maywood Hills Elementary School designed to allow repair of the BT-2 tunnel boring machine (TBM) under atmospheric conditions.  Underground repair work is scheduled to begin on the TBM in mid August.  Restart of mining is tentatively scheduled for the end of September.  The actual start up date is heavily dependent upon the speed at which welding can be performed on the rim of the machine.

Similar but less severe wear was discovered on the BT-3 TBM in late June.  The machine has been idled and the planning/design of necessary repairs is underway.  Repair work is tentatively scheduled to begin in August.  

Recognizing the two Central Tunnels (BT-2 and BT-3) are experiencing significant delays, WTD has decided to redesign the Influent Structure at the Influent Pumping Station (IPS) in a manner which will allow the clean water testing and raw sewage commissioning of the treatment plant independent of tunnel completion.  This redesign will be completed in late July with execution of a change order to follow. Once the schedule is revised it will show a critical path for treatment plant completion proceeding thru IPS construction rather than tunnel completion.   The treatment plant and IPS are expected to begin clean water recirculation in spring 2011 with raw sewage commissioning of the plant occurring summer 2011.

All other components of Brightwater construction are proceeding as scheduled.
ATTACHMENTS:

1.  Brightwater Treatment System Monthly Project Report, June 2009
